Ear Wax Patient Information Leaflet


What is ear wax? 
Ear wax is produced by glands in the ear canal where it provides protection by stopping dust, dirt or foreign bodies entering the outer ear. It also helps carry dirt from deep inside the canal to the outside, keeping the ear clean and healthy. The wax also helps fight infection and is needed to keep ears healthy. 
Do ears need to be cleaned? 
Your ears are self-cleaning, and ear wax should not be routinely removed, allowing it to act in the ear as a protective film. Do not use cotton buds (or any other object) to try and remove the wax as this will push the wax further into the ear canal and block your ear. Use of cotton buds can lead to infection and damage the ear. 
What can I do if ear wax is causing a problem? 
If you are experiencing ear pain or discharge, then please contact the surgery. But if you believe that you have reduced hearing due to ear wax, you can use olive oil drops to encourage the natural movement of wax from the ear canal: 
( Apply the olive oil drops whilst lying on your side with the affected ear upwards. Gently pull the outer ear backwards and upwards first. 
( Allow two drops to fall into the ear canal and gently massage the area in front of the ear. The oil should be at room temperature. 
( Remain lying on your side for 10 minutes to allow the oil to remain in the ear and soften the wax. 
( After 10 minutes, slowly sit up. Wipe away the excess oil but do not put cotton wool in your ear canal after using the olive oil to retain it. 
( Repeat this procedure for the other ear if required. 
Please do this when getting up and going to bed (remembering to lie down afterward for 10 minutes). This needs to be continued for at least two weeks. Correctly using oil in this way usually clears any blocked-up wax and means that there is no need to contact the surgery. 
Do not use oil drops if you have been told you have a perforated ear drum or if you have ever had surgery on your ears that has left a hole in your ear drum or problem with your ear canal. If that is the case, please contact the surgery for advice if you are having problems with your ears or hearing. 
What to do if self-care does not work 
If self-treatment does not remove the wax then contact the surgery for an appointment with a nurse. However please only do this if: 
( You have tried self-care first using olive oil drops as directed above for at least 2 weeks.
( Or you have been advised not to put oil in your ear because of a perforated ear drum or ear surgery. 
If persistent ear wax is confirmed and you wish/require ear wax removal, this is now readily available on the high street in the form of microsuction which is the safest and most effective form of wax removal.  Unfortunately we no longer offer routine ear syringing within the surgery due to rising workload and lack of capacity to meet demand. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.
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